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August 5, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
As required by Ordinance 16893, I am transmitting to the King County Council, the State Route 520 (SR-520) Eastside Transit and High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) Project: Community Outreach report. It outlines the County’s communication with the cities of Clyde Hill, Medina and the towns of Hunts Point and Yarrow Point related to this project. In addition to this report and its accompanying motion, the letter also transmits an air space lease agreement and ordinance approving the agreement.

The air space lease agreement with the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) is for the maintenance and operation of transit facilities included in the SR-520 Eastside Transit and HOV Project. These facilities are within the SR-520 right-of-way at Evergreen Point Road and 92nd Avenue N.E. The agreement is a culmination of project services agreements approved by Ordinance 16893 and 17388, which allowed King County Metro (Metro) to coordinate with WSDOT for the review, design and construction of these transit facilities. The scope of these agreements included the planning and reconstruction of the existing transit stations located within the limited access at Evergreen Point Road and 92nd Avenue N.E. Under the agreement, King County will lease two SR-520 inline transit stations: the Evergreen Point Road Transit Station near Evergreen Point Road and the Clyde Hill/Yarrow Point Transit Station near 92nd Avenue N.E. This agreement was anticipated upon completion of the SR-520 Eastside Transit and HOV Project.
This agreement will help the County progress toward King County Strategic Plan goals. The County goals on service excellence and economic growth are supported by development of the inline transit stations on SR-520 to improve speed and reliability of service for Metro transit riders and improved transit connections in the corridor. These goals are also supported in Metro’s Strategic Plan for Public Transportation. The guidelines help Metro Transit move toward those goals as it strives to operate efficient and effective transportation services that are equitable and provide value throughout King County. This legislation also helps King County further its Strategic Climate Action Plan goals by encouraging the use of sustainable transportation choices such as public transit service.

It is estimated that the Community Outreach report required 20 staff hours to produce, costing $1,200. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents continue to conveniently access public transportation service in the SR-520 corridor. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Randy Witt, Manager, Transit Design and Construction Section, Metro Transit Division, Department of Transportation, at 206-477-5970, or randy.witt@kingcounty.gov. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT


Randy Witt, Manager, Transit Design and Construction, DOT
